MUSE *
Board of Trustees Annual Meeting

January 27, 2005

Minutes  (Approved 1-16-05)

1) Call to Order:
Mina Cohen called the meeting to order at 7:04. There were approximately 23 people in attendance. Mina explained to the audience that this was the annual meeting at which time grant recipients gave reports about the grants which they had received. Mina informed the audience that the MUSE regular meetings are normally held on the third Thursday of the month at the Middle School and the public was invited to attend. 

2) Presentations:


a) Russell Clark opened the meeting by describing the recent trip to Long Beach where the HS Jazz Band attended the International Association of Jazz Educators’ Convention. While at the Convention the students were able to attend over 50 hours of events as well as to meet outstanding musicians in the world of jazz. This trip was partially sponsored by a grant from MUSE. Russell introduced the members of the group  and they played several numbers to an enthusiastic audience. Ron Bowman raised the question of how many parents were aware of the participation by MUSE in this event. It was agreed that  more publicity was needed in this regard.


b) Doug Nunn reported  progress in the Improvisation Class which has been funded for the third year by MUSE.  Some twenty five students have shown great enthusiasm in  working with the group. This year MUSE funds will hire a tech and a keyboard person. The improvisation show will be held on February 16 & 17 in the PAC.


c) Two students  from the Peer Counseling project which had been funded at the request of Sally Werson were present to describe the success of the program and what it has meant to them. This is the second year of funding for the program by MUSE and it now has twelve students enrolled. Kyle & Merrill read a compilation of statements of how the group helps others in the discussion of  problems which might involve divorce, economic or other family difficulties. 


d) Mina presented a short slide show which depicted such programs  as the Judy Fjell music instruction at the outlying schools, the  Kindergarten Social Studies Project entitled “Our Community” where kindergarten students meet and work with senior citizens, and the MS Model Airplane and Rocket Elective project. Mina announced that as a follow-up to the Robot Project formerly funded by MUSE, Tobin Hahn  had received a $16,000 grant from the British Petroleum Company.  The meeting ended with two students describing their successful trip to to attend the Model UN Program at UC Berkeley.









Respectfully Submitted, 









Don Kirkpatrick









Secretary

